Appendix F

Resolutions and Letters of Support



November 5, 2007 PAD-2007-0015

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

I want to add my endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site. The Aiken City and County Councils have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million program. This is real partnership with state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, S.C. 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for Site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about ensuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS. The federal government is in the process of building two more major facilities, the Mixed Oxide Fuel Fabrication Facility and Salt Waste Processing Facility. Both operations will create many additional jobs at the Site, and will continue to add traffic to the Aiken area road system. Also, the community's improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if our area is to continue its economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along S.C. 118 (University Parkway) has built new on-campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on U.S. 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Centers campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the Aiken Regional Transportation Planning Organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things. Therefore, I write you to express my complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue, which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Sincerely,

R. Keith Wood, Director

Public Affairs

WASHINGTON SAVANNAH RIVER COMPANY



November 1, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

We want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principal route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue is not just about traffic congestion; it is about ensuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things. Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Sincerely

J. David Jameson President/CEO





October 31, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

I want to add my endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS. It is about response time for medical personnel working at the hospital and in times of emergency.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things.

Therefore, I write you to express my complete support and that of my 1,000 employees for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Sincerely,

K. D. Justyn

CEO/Managing Director



AIKEN BOARD OF REALTORS®/MLS

1069 Silver Bluff Road · Aiken, S.C. 29803 Phone: 803-648-1891 · Fax: 803-642-6044

November 1, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

The Aiken Board of Realtors wants to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and Council have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a not level realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center Campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City the County, and SCDOT we really can accomplish great things.

Therefore, the Aiken Board of Realtors writes to you to express our complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of the significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Sincerely,

Kristyne Blake

Association Executive Aiken Board of Realtors

and Bourd of Realton

KB/ma



South Carolina HOME BUILDERS ASSOCIATION OF AIKEN COUNTY

4360 WHISKEY ROAD, AIKEN, SC 29803 Web Site: www.aikenbuilders.com Rusty Findley – President

TEL: 803-641-6863 FAX: 803-641-0061 E-mail: <u>mail@aikenbuilders.com</u>
Mary Ellen Brush – Executive Officer

November 1, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

The Home Builders Association of Aiken County wants to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things.

Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue that addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Sincerely

Maryellin Brush
Mary Ellen Brush



A Higher Standard

November 1, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

I am writing, on behalf of the Legin Group, Inc., a small, minority-owned business in Aiken, to solicit your organizational support for the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS. The Legin Group provides support to the Department of Energy at the SRS and daily a number of our employees access the Site utilizing Whiskey Road.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta



Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things.

Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Sincerely,

William E. Wisenbaker, Jr.

Vice President, Eastern Operations

William E. Wisenboxer



November 1, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

I have been a resident of Aiken for my entire life and have seen Aiken grow and prosper into what it is today. We feel, however, for our continued ecomomic progress, the partnership outlined below between our local governments and our state government is critical. Therefore, we want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and



west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on campus housing units, and a

Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things.

Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application. Thank you for your consideration of this very important project to our community.

Sincerely

W. Marsh Burckhalter, Jr. Market Executive / SVP

(803) 641-0142

FREE MEDICAL CLINIC OF AIKEN COUNTY, INC.

Mission Statement: The Free Medical Clinic of Aiken County is dedicated to improving the quality of life of impoverished, uninsured residents of Aiken County by providing ongoing, non-acute healthcare in a Professional setting.

(803) 641-2825 FAX (803) 641-2824 USCA • Alan B. Miller Building • 471 University Parkway PO Box 1294 Aiken, SC 29802

November 5, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P. O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

We want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken Community has experienced a huge population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been to the north-south corridor, SC 19 (whiskey road). This road is also the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. It is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

The improvements envisioned to access interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

The Aiken city and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Sincerely,

Shirley A. Brown, Executive Director

Free Medical Clinic of Aiken County, Inc.

Shirley a. Brown

November 1, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia , SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

I am a small business owner in Aiken, S.C. On behalf of my management staff I am writing to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site. My business is located in South Aiken on Whiskey Road so we are directly impacted by the traffic congestion in this area.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south where my business is located along Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue is not just about traffic congestion but about insuring adequate access to jobs at SRS. It would also address the problem concerning access to the new and existing businesses in South Aiken on Whiskey Road.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress. Many of my customers travel Interstate 20 to come to our business. I often hear complaints that it takes longer to get from I20 to Whiskey Road than it does to travel from Columbia on Interstate 20 to Exit #22 in Aiken.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things.

Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Sincerely,

Marsha T. Hopkins, vp

Aiken Motorcycle Sales & Service, Inc.

Marsha T. Hopkins

MCNAIR LAW FIRM, P.A. ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW

W. MARSHALL TAYLOR, JR. mtaylor@mcnair.net

THE TOWER AT 1301 GERVAIS 1301 GERVAIS STREET COLUMBIA, SOUTH CAROLINA 29201 www.mcnair.net

POST OFFICE BOX 11390 COLUMBIA, SOUTH CAROLINA 29211 TELEPHONE (803)799-9800 FACSIMILE (803) 933-1405

November 1, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank Post Office Box 191 Columbia, South Carolina 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

I want to add my endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

I understand the Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

McNair Law Firm, P.A.

ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW

Mr. Donald Leonard November 1, 2007 Page 2

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things.

Therefore, I write you to express my complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of the Aiken community.

Sincerely,

W. Marshall Taylor, Jr.

WMT/kcu

Aunt Pitty Pat's Old Country Store
113 Laurens St. SW
Suite 107
(803) 649-4858
Aiken, SC 29801
Owned and Operated by Twelve Oaks Plantation LLC

Date: 11/05/2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

We want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical and crucial road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south, near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19. This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site (SRS) and the Aiken area for SRS workers. The issue is about traffic congestion and insuring prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic growth and progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, the north and west sections of Aiken have grown on a level not anticipated in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 has built on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened recently on US 1 across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In a team effort with the regional transportation planning organization, the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things.

Therefore, I write you to express my complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your support of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

James T. Edwards Jr.

WHETSTONE MYERS PERKINS & YOUNG, L.L.C.

CHARLES W. WHETSTONE, JR.

THAD L. MYERS

CHERYL F. PERKINS

TOM YOUNG, JR.

JOHN ERIC FULDA

M. DUANE SHULER
JOHN L. BREEDEN, JR.
KEITH GIESE
ROBERT G. RIKARD
J.C. NICHOLSON, III
*SARA MCMAHON
AUGUST G. SWARAT, II
MARION M. MOSES
ALYSSA C. SMITH

OF COUNSEL PALMER FREEMAN, JR.

*ADMITTED IN SC & GA

ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW

P.O. BOX 8086 COLUMBIA, SOUTH CAROLINA 29202

601 DEVINE STREET
IN THE VISTA
COLUMBIA, SOUTH CAROLINA 29201

TELEPHONE (803) 799-9400 FAX (803) 799-2017 WWW.ATTORNEYSSC.COM FIRM@ATTORNEYSSC.COM

November 1, 2007 Reply to Aiken AIKEN OFFICE TOM YOUNG, JR MARION M. MOSES 409 PARK AVENUE SW P.O. BOX 651 AIKEN, SC 29802 (803) 649-0000 FAX (803) 649-7005

KINGSTREE OFFICE
M. DUANE SHULER
112 W. MAIN STREET
P.O. BOX 980
KINGSTREE, SC 29556
(843) 355-2800
FAX (843) 355-2802

MYRTLE BEACH OFFICE JOHN L. BREEDEN, JR. 202 ELM STREET CONWAY, SC 29526 (843) 488-5888 FAX (843) 488-5890

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank Post Office Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

We want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the main route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS which is our area's largest employer.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman Page 2 November 1, 2007

campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things.

Therefore, we write you to express our complete personal and business support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Very truly yours,

Tom Young, Jr.

TY:ah



Phone: (803) 644-9440 Toll Free: (877) 644-9440

Fax: (803) 644-9441

November 1, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

As a resident and businessperson in Aiken my company adds our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

Aiken and surrounding areas have experienced significant population growth over the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated in the southern portion of our city along SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the main route between SRS and the Aiken area site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Moreover, the improvements envisioned to access 1-20 are much needed if we are to continue our city's economic progress.

In addition to the significant development on the south side of town, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina – Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new dormitories, and new Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 across from this busy intersection. A large housing and retail development, which is currently under construction near the University and the ever expanding Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family homes and retail.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization, the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things!

Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration on this important issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community

Best regards.

Todd Cleckley

Director of Community Outreach



Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, S.C. 29202

November 5, 2007

Dear Chairman Leonard,

I was informed that an application had been filed to improve the access to Interstate 20 and to the Savannah River Site. I believe that a community willing to match such funds as requested for a transportation network is rare. This type of a commitment illustrates that Aiken is serious about its future and is willing to meet that challenge responsibly. We are not looking for a handout, we are looking for a partner.

Thank you for your consideration for the needs of Aiken County.

Elliott N. Levy

Executive Director

Aiken County Historical Museum

433 Newberry St. SW

Aiken, S.C 29801



November 1, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

We want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things.

Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Sincerely

Thomas Meesseman

President, Fine Print, Inc. dba Allegra Print & Imaging

987 Pine Log Road

Aiken, South Carolina 29803

(803) 648-3821

Fax (803) 648-7239

E-mail orders@aikenallegra.com

www.aikenallegra.com

The Center for African American History, Art & Culture



COMMITTEE

Douglas Slaughter Committee Chair

Michael Anaclerio Vice-Chair

Wade Brodie
Treasurer

Scott Hunter Fund Raising Chair

William Price Fund Raising Co-Chair

LaLita Y. Ashley Wilkins Byrd Dee Crawford Nana Farris Gary Fleetwood Susan Winsor, Ph.D.

Stephen Delaney Hale Laurie Hollick 'ichael Hosang Christie Koehkler

Don Law

Maggi Morehouse, Ph.D. Janet Morris Audrey Ogletree

Larry Ogletree
Paulette W. Owens
Suzanne Ozmeat, Ph.D.

Kevin Price Harvey Ramseur

Frank Roberson, Ph.D.

T. Ella Strother

Coleen Reed

November 1, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

This letter is our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Councils have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars that will support nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. The City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is a significant partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community's growth in the last ten years has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principal route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue is not just traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

The improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are crucial to continuing our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have experienced growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things.



Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

We want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site. The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs. Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things. Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.

/Bon (

Sincered

Gregory D. Jensen Senior Vice President

Cornerstone Mortgage Company



November 1, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank PO Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting I-20 and the major employers of the region. I would like to point out that our local city and county governments realize that they should do their fair share and have committed to providing almost 50% of the total necessary funding of \$117 million for this needed project.

Our community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Most of this growth has been concentrated in south Aiken along Highway 19. It should be noted that this main north-south corridor is also the principle route utilized by the thousands of workers at the Savannah River Site. I am sure you will agree that adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS is a top priority for the city of Aiken and Aiken County as most of the workers at SRS reside within these geographic boundaries. If we are to continue our economic progress we must improve our transportation network.

While the south side of Aiken has shown the most growth over the past several decades, the north and west side are starting to rapidly catch up. USC Aiken (located along SC 118 across from the Aiken Regional Medical Center complex) has built new on-campus housing units and a Super Wal-Mart store along with many other new retail outlets opened in October at the intersection of US 1 and SC 118, just down the road from USC Aiken. A large residential development including 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development is currently under construction near the USC and Aiken Regional Medical Centers campuses.

This transportation project is exactly the type of project that can and will help the Aiken community and by extension the entire state of South Carolina as we prepare for and remain proactive in our commitment to economic growth and prosperity for our great community and state.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely.

Leonard Browder

CEU



November 5, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

We want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19. This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 has built new on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 across from this intersection.

Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Sincerely, Allythus

Your Name

Board of Directors
Nelly O Timmons, PTA
Chair
Nick Townsend BA, WHA
Vice Chair
Kenneth Barnes
Secretary
Amy F, Urquhart, CPA, CFP
Treasures

Gail Thomas Creighton, MSW, LMSW Flourse Mae Ford La Telence Granam Kyle Gunter Joe E. McCall, RN, BSN, MHA Kelly P. Rainwater, MD Statcher Rogers, Jr. B. Scott Suggs. JD

Executive Director
Carl M. Humphries, MSW, LMSW

Medical Director Michelle D. Rojas, MD

Pee Dee Regional Site Hape Health Inc PO 50x 653 Horence SC 29503 Holl Free 888-841 5855 Hittee 543 667 9414 Fax 643 667 1362

Edisto Regional Site HopeHealth, Inc. 619 Carolina Avenue Orangeburg, SC 29115 Toll Free, S66-964 HOPE Office: 803-585-0412 Fax: 803-585-0417

Lower Savannah Reg'l Site HopeHealth line. 151 Waterloo Street, SW Alken SC 29801 Office: 803-644-1977 Fax: 803-644-27-43

Web Address
www.hope-health.ord

Established in 1991. HopeHealth is a not-for profit organization serving twelve counties in three regions of South Carolina. The organization receives funding support from private donations, the Alken Foundation, the Pfizer Foundation. Augusta Housing and Economic Development. S.C. Department of Health and Environmental Control, and the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services (Health Resources and Services Administration and Centers for Disease Control and Prevention).

October 31, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

We want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things.

Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

11

Sincerely:

Johnson Development Associates, Inc.

Head of Operations – Multifamily Division



November 1, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

The agents here at Meybohm Realtors want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. The City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

I am sure that you are aware that the Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road is used by site workers as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area. This project is not just about traffic congestion. It is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

If we are to continue our economic progress, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed.

The growth on our Southside has certainly been significant. Aiken's north and west sides are experiencing growth as well, on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. Traffic on SC 118 (University Parkway) is being impacted by growth at the USC-Aiken campus, where new housing units were recently built, as well as a large residential development which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus. This development will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development. Additionally, a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection.

We are writing you to express our complete support for this funding application. In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things!

The economic strength and future growth of our community depends on these improvements to our transportation network. Thank you in advance for your consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

Carolyn Moore Meybohm Realtors







November 5th, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank PO Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard,

We want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvement to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and Aiken County Councils have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total 117-million-dollar program. This is a real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last ten years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south, along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC Highway 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for Site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it's about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken, along SC Highway 118, has built new on-campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US Highway 1, across from this intersection. Also, about 3,000 single-family housing units are currently under construction in this immediate area.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we can really accomplish things, and we write you to express our complete support for this funding application!

Sincerely,

Bill Stewart

VP / General Manager WJBF News Channel 6 1001 Reynolds Street Augusta, Georgia 30901

706-828-7200 (direct)

R. B. Bolton & Associates

Land and Commercial Sales • Consultants Ronald B. (Ronny) Bolton Broker in Charge

Office: (803) 640-0479

Home: (803) 649-7621

Fax: (803) 643-9389

PO Box 619 Aiken, SC 29802

October 31, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman S.C. State Transportation Infrastructure Bank PO Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Mr. Leonard:

I would like to endorse the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20 and also for improvements to access the Savannah River Site in Aiken County.

We have had a significant population growth over the last ten years, not only on the south side of Whiskey Road (SC Highway 19) but also toward I-20. Also included in this growth is the west side of Aiken, especially along University Parkway near the USC Aiken campus and Aiken Regional Medical Center.

Therefore, your consideration of such a significant issue for the Aiken community is much appreciated.

Sincerely,

Ronald B. Bolton



11/2/07

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

We want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things.

Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.

E Michelle Ackebra K

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Sincerely,

Daniel and Michelle Ackenbrack



November 5, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

Savannah River Banking Company would like to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve access to Interstate 20 and the Savannah River Site.

It is my understanding that the Aiken City and County Councils have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the interstate and the major employers in this region. To demonstrate our commitment to these projects and to partner with the state government to solve our critical road needs, the City and County have offered to provide nearly 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117million dollar cost of the projects.

The Aiken area has experienced significant population growth during the past 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near SC Highway 19 (Whiskey Road), the major north-south corridor. This road also serves as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken community. The issue is not only about traffic congestion, but also about ensuring adequate and convenient access to jobs at SRS. The improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are also desperately needed if we are to continue our efforts in economic development and diversification.

In addition to the significant development in south Aiken, the north and west sides of Aiken are experiencing growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. A new Super Wal-Mart store opened in October 2007 along US Highway 1 (Aiken-Augusta Highway) near the University of South Carolina Aiken, which has recently built new on-campus housing units along University Parkway near the SC 118 ByPass. A large residential development known as Trolley Run Station is currently under construction which will eventually include 3,000 single-family homes and associated retail development near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus.

I think you will agree that our community is fully committed to these projects; therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application. In a partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City of Aiken, the County of Aiken, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this important issue which affects the future growth and economic strength of the Aiken community.

Sincerely,

16e E. Lewis

Aiken Market President



November 1, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

I am requesting that you give your strongest consideration to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

As you know, the Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Additionally, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. I believe that this shows a good-faith effort to partner with you to address this pressing issue.

We have experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

These improvements should act as a catalyst for economic development.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things.

Please give this request your strongest consideration.

Sincerely,

Chris Verenes President



Management and Training Consultants

November 1, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

We want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs. Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken has built a new convocation center which has increased traffic for its many special events. The University along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on-campus housing units as well, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman November 1, 2007 Page Two

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things. Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Sincerely,

Liz Stewart President

LS/ek



SOUTH AIKEN BAPTIST CHRISTIAN SCHOOL

980 Dougherty Road Aiken, South Carolina 29803 Tel: (803) 648-7871 Fax: (803) 643-9533 Randy Martin, Administrator

November 5, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

We want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina-Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on-campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things. Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Sincerely,

Randy Maran Administrator

Randy Martin

TJ LOCK & ELECTRIC 21 Inverness East Aiken, SC 29803 (803) 642-9911

October 31, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman SC State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P O Box 191 Columbia, SC 29802

Dear Chairman Leonard:

Our company wishes to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve access to I-20, as well as improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Councils have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the interstate and this region's major employers. With the City and County offering to provide almost 50% of necessary funds for the approximately \$117 million dollar project, this represents a real partnership with state government to achieve critical road needs.

Greater Aiken's explosive population growth in the last 10 years has been concentrated on the south side and the major north-south corridor SC 19 (Whiskey Rd) is also the principal route to and from the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for its workers. This then makes adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS a major issue as well as the need for alleviating major traffic congestion.

Further, proposed improvements to access I-20 are desperately needed in order to further our economic progress. Currently, it takes almost 30 minutes from Aiken's south side to reach I-20 (a distance of only 12 miles)

Aiken's north and west sides currently have new significant growth taking place with new USCA campus housing, a large 3,000+ residential and retail development along SC 118, along with a new Super WalMart store just opened on US 1 and University. The area is exploding.

We are writing to show our complete support for this funding application which utilizes the best in partnership with the regional transportation planning organization, the City, the County and SCDOT, and also addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue. We now need to get ahead of the traffic issues here-because we are already so far behind.

Sincerely

Linda Schulte

sinde Schulte



October 31, 2007

THOMAS L. HALLMAN CHANCELLOR

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

The \$63 million grant requested by Aiken City and County Councils will support nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs. I would like to add my endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. At the University of South Carolina Aiken, along SC 118 (University Parkway) we have constructed new on-campus housing units and a 4,000-seat Convocation Center. Additionally, a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

I believe that if we form a partnership, with ARTS (the regional transportation planning committee), the City, the County, and SCDOT, the opportunities for productive planning are unlimited. As an active member of the Aiken Community, I completely support this funding application. This issue addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community. Thank you in advance for your consideration of this application.

Thomas L. Hallman

Chancellor

Sincerel



West Side Bowery

151 Bee Lane, Aiken, S.C. 29801

(803) 648-2900 or 649-0041

November 1, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard SC State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P. O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard,

As owner of a downtown Aiken restaurant for twenty-six years, I have witnessed the growth of traffic and traffic needs first hand, and hope that you will strongly consider funding for the I-20 approaches to Aiken on U. S. Route 1 and 19, and for the Whiskey Road (Route 19 South) approach to the Savanna River Site, as well as the 118 By-Pass leading toward the University of South Carolina at Aiken.

I hope also to be making such a request in a different capacity soon. I am a candidate for a seat on the Aiken City Council, which will be decided at next week's election. At no time in this cities' history have we experienced the volume of traffic from most all directions. More and more rural residents are coming to Aiken, which now boasts a Walmart superstore and a regular Walmart with grocery.

Thank you for considering the partnership's application for this funding.

Samuel D. Erb, president



November 1, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

Aiken has enjoyed phenomenal growth in the past ten years. Unfortunately, our roads just have not been able to keep up with this growth and must be enhanced for us to continue on our path forward. Please accept this endorsement to the application for transportation funds improving access to Interstate 20, as well as improving access the Savannah River Site.

The grant that our Aiken City and County Councils have requested involves approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. In a rather significant partnership, our City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program.

Our continued growth predominantly concentrates around SC Highway 19 (Whiskey Road), Aiken's major north-south corridor. This road also serves as the main artery between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. Traffic congestion is not the only issue; it is about much needed safe and adequate access to jobs at SRS.

The north and west sides of Aiken are finally growing as well. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on-campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store recently opened US Highway 1 (Aiken-Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A major residential development of 3000 single-family units with associated retail space is currently under construction near the University and near the ever-expanding Aiken Regional Medical Center campus.

We can continue our path of success in partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT. Your support for full funding of this application is crucial.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of transportation needs that are vital to our community's continued economic strength.

Sincerely,

Diane D. Miniard Broker Associate

O. Minind





Edward Jones 772 Silver Bluff Rd Aiken, SC 29803 (803) 649-5134 Ryan Tripp Financial Advisor

Edward Jones

October 31, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

We want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as, the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site works. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Futher, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolin Aiken, along SC 118 (University Parkway), has built new on-campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) accross from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things.

Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic stength of our community.

Sincerely, Ryan Tripp



Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

We want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Access roads, such as Banks Mill Road and White Pond Road, that enter into and exit out of SC19 (Whiskey Road) need resurfaced. Also, a traffic light and left turn lane from Whiskey Road unto White Pond road is needed to avoid someone getting killed. Several developments including Cedar Creek, Three Runs, Barrington and The Paddocks with over 1500 present residents growing to over 3000 residents over the next few years use these roads daily.

Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Sincerely,

Glenn A. Olson

General Manager & Owner

Cedar Creek Development Corporation



October 31, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

We want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things.

Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Sincerely,

Courtney W. Conger, President



Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

We want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things. Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Sincerely,

Johanna Blue Executive Director

SOUTH CAROLINA VOCATIONAL



REHABILITATION DEPARTMENT

Enabling eligible South Carolinians with disabilities to prepare for, achieve and maintain competitive employment.

Larry C. Bryant, Commissioner

October 31, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

I would like to take the opportunity to convey the Aiken Vocational Rehabilitation Department's support and commitment for your efforts to secure transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site. It is our understanding that Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS. Since the South Carolina Vocational Rehabilitation Department's mission is to enable eligible South Carolinians with disabilities to prepare for, achieve, and maintain competitive employment, this funding will provide opportunities to empower persons with disabilities to achieve meaningful inclusion in the community and workplace.

Again, I would like to express the Aiken Vocational Rehabilitation Department's support for the application for transportation funding. If additional assistance is needed, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Jan Westmoreland
Area Supervisor



November 5, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

We want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, as well as the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Council have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting the Interstate and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on campus housing units, and a Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things.

Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.

Mr. Donald Leonard November 5, 2007 Page 2

Again, thank you for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Sincerely,

Mark Graham

President



515 Silver Bluff Road, Aiken, South Carolina 29803 803.649.6005 • Fax 803.649.5604 • www.floydandgreen.com

November 3, 2007

Mr. Donald Leonard, Chairman South Carolina State Transportation Infrastructure Bank P.O. Box 191 Columbia, SC 29202

Dear Chairman Leonard:

We want to add our endorsement to the application for transportation funds to improve the access to Interstate 20, and the improvements to access the Savannah River Site.

The Aiken City and County Councils have requested a grant of approximately \$63 million dollars for nine major improvements to the transportation network connecting Interstate 20 and the major employers for this region. Significantly, the City and County have offered to provide almost 50% of the necessary funds for the total \$117 million dollar program. This is real partnership with the state government to solve critical road needs.

The Aiken Community has experienced significant population growth in the last 10 years. Much of that growth has been concentrated to the south along and near Aiken's major north-south corridor, SC 19 (Whiskey Road). This road also functions as the principle route between the Savannah River Site and the Aiken area for site workers. The issue, then, is not just about traffic congestion; it is about insuring adequate and prompt access to jobs at SRS.

Further, the improvements envisioned to access Interstate 20 are desperately needed if we are to continue our economic progress.

In addition to the significant Southside development, Aiken's north and west sides have growth on a level not realized in those areas during the past several decades. The University of South Carolina Aiken along SC 118 (University Parkway) has built new on-campus housing units. A Super Wal-Mart store opened in October on US 1 (Augusta Highway) across from this intersection. A large residential development, which is currently under construction near the University and the Aiken Regional Medical Center campus, will include 3,000 single-family units and associated retail development.

In partnership with the regional transportation planning organization (ARTS), the City, the County, and SCDOT, we really can accomplish great things.

Therefore, we write you to express our complete support for this funding application.







Thank you for your consideration of this significant issue which addresses the future growth and economic strength of our community.

Sincerely

Steven E. Floyd

President